EXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES

Town of Montague Assessors' Department

1 Avenue A (2nd Floor) Turners Falls, MA

March 7, 2016

An Executive Session meeting of the Montague Board of Assessors was held on Monday, March 7, 2016. Assessors present were Chairman Paul Emery, Teresa Miner, Ann Cenzano and Karen Tonelli, Director of Assessing.

The meeting was called to session at 3:40 p.m. The Assessors reviewed and took action on the following FY2016 abatement applications:

Crystal Johnson – Business Closed - approved abatement for personal property bill. Elizabeth Nash – Business Closed - approved abatement for personal property bill. Karen Siwicki, 32 Davis Street, Montague, MA (Parcel ID 10-0-056). Approved reduction of assessment value due to condition.

Kevin Labelle – Denied. Property card indicated several requests to inspect were not responded to by the property owner.

Susan Yarmac – Denied. Review of sales indicate that the assessment is appropriate. Dorothy Sazama – Denied. Review of sales indicate that the assessment is appropriate.

The Assessors reviewed and approved the following statutory exemptions as it had been determined that the applicants met ownership, occupancy, status, income and assets required by law:

Upon a Motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to adjourn at 4:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Director of Assessing

Minutes approved:

ok for partial release. Ann Cenzano